
 

Coronavirus Update – May 28, 2020 

The health and well-being of our Residents and team members continues to be our top priority.  As 

our Country, state and local communities begin to re-open, Fleet Landing has issued a plan for how 

we also will begin to resume normal business operations.  Please refer to the May 14th blog post to 

review the plan.   

Fleet Landing has continued our testing efforts, with a focus on Derfer Pavilion, home to our most-

vulnerable Residents.  We have received the results from the tests that the Fleet Landing team 

administered last week to Residents and team members in Derfer Pavilion and are happy to report 

that they have all come back negative.  We will continue our testing efforts per CDC guidance.   

Fleet Landing was notified on May 22, 2020 that a team member working in Derfer Pavilion tested 

positive for the coronavirus, from a test administered elsewhere the day prior.  The team member 

has shown no signs or symptoms of the illness and is currently self-quarantining at home.  They 

had previously tested negative for the coronavirus through a test administered by Fleet Landing in 

early May.   

Fleet Landing has been diligently following all federal and local recommendations since the onset of 

the pandemic to maintain the health and safety of our Residents and staff.  A series of precautions 

currently in place include: 

- Ongoing testing per CDC guidelines and compliance with return to work protocol for team 

members who test positive 

- Screening for all team members, vendors, and essential visitors for exposure to COVID-19 and 

signs or symptoms of the illness, including a temperature check 

- Implementing additional sanitizing and disinfecting housekeeping procedures 

- Monitoring Resident travel and asking those who have travelled to self-isolate 

- Cancelling group exercise, events, and communal dining  

- Closing our gym, woodworking shop, and amenity areas where appropriate social distancing is 

not possible  

- Restricting visitors to Fleet Landing  

- Providing ongoing education to our Residents and team members regarding handwashing and 

social distancing, per CDC guidance 

- Following CDC guidelines for use of personal protective equipment in all settings 

We maintain our steadfast commitment to do everything in our power to minimize the impact of the 

pandemic on our community.    

 

Fleet Landing is committed to providing you with updated information regularly.  Please email 

contactus@FleetLanding.com with any questions.  For additional information regarding COVID-19, visit 

the CDC website http://www.cdc.gov.   Thank you for your continued patience and support of our 

efforts.  
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